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For the month of November 2019, Algeria will assume the role
of chairing the African Union (AU) Peace and Security Council
(PSC). The provisional program of work of the PSC for the
month envisages about seven substantive sessions, two of which
will be open sessions. The Council will also be having a
retreat during the month.

On 5 November, the monthly programme of work of the PSC will
start with an open session on Living Together in Peace, an
agenda adopted by the UN General Assembly Resolution 72/130.
On the same date, the PSC may consider a briefing on the
situation in Guinea Bissau. It is to be recalled that the PSC
had initially scheduled a meeting on 29th October and was
postponed a day before its convening.

The PSC is scheduled to have a retreat on the AU Peace Fund in
Addis Ababa on 7 and 8 November. The retreat is expected to
bring clarity on the mechanisms in which contribution will be
made to
the  Peace  Fund  by  member  states  and  on  ways  of  its
utilization.

On 11 November, a briefing by the Office of the Peace Building
Commission of the UN Political Affairs Department to the PSC
is expected to take place. The following day, on 12 November,
the PSC is scheduled to address two agenda items. The first
one is the interactive session with the AU Commission. The PSC
held its first interactive session in September and may use
this  space  to  strengthen  coordination  with  the  relevant
departments of the Commission. The second agenda will focus on
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the  preparation  for  the  High‐  Level  Seminar  on  Peace  and
Security in Africa expected to be held in Libreville (Gabon)
on 16 and 17 December 2019.

On 14 November, the Council is scheduled to have three of its
sessions for the month. The first one will be a briefing on
the situation in South Sudan. This session is taking place two
days after the deadline of the formation of the transitional
government in South Sudan. The second session will be a
preparatory meeting for the PSC Ministerial Meeting taking
place in Luanda in December 2019. The presentation of the
provisional programme for December 2019 is scheduled as the
last item for deliberation scheduled for the day.

The second open session of the month is scheduled to take
place on 15 November and will be convened under the theme
‘Youth, Peace and Security in Africa’. It is to be recalled
that  the  last  PSC  session  on  this  agenda  took  place  in
November 2018. From 20 to 26 November, PSC members will attend
the AU‐League of Arab States Partnership Summit. The last
session scheduled to take place on 28 November has two agenda
items.  The  first  agenda  item  is  expected  to  consider  the
renewal  of  the  mandate  of  Multinational  Joint  Task  Force
(MNJTF).  The  second  is  on  the  preparation  for  the  PSC
Ministerial Meeting taking place in December 2019. In addition
to these agenda items, the provisional program of the month
also envisions in footnotes a meeting of the Committee of
Experts, and a meeting of the Military Staff Committee, all of
which are to be confirmed during the course of the month.


